	BAN PROPOSED ON PET SALES IN SAN FRANCISCO 

Pet Stores would be prohibited from selling birds and animals

	


San Francisco's Commission of Animal Welfare is working on a proposal that would ban the sale of birds and small animals in pet stores, citing the concern that birds are ending up at the local shelters and at Bay Area re-homing organizations. If approved, the recommendation will go to the Board of Supervisors for a vote to become law.

 While detailed records are unavailable, San Francisco Animal Care and Control reports that it receives approximately TWO birds a week. Most are INJURED WILD  BIRDS. Detailed information has not been provided regarding whether or not any birds turned in to Animal Care and Control are from San Francisco pet shops.

 Based on extrapolations from the American Pet Product Manufacturers Association (APPMA), there are an estimated 40,000 bird owning households n San Francisco. 104 birds per year turned in to Animal Care and Control is a very low percentage (.003%) in relationship to the number of birds being cared for and nurtered in San Francisco homes.

 There has been NO relationship established between the purchase of birds and animals from San Francisco pet stores and the relinquishment of birds and animals to animal control or to re-homing organizations.

 Placing a ban on the sale of birds and small animals by pet stores will have little effect on the need of  members of the public to re-home birds and animals. People with serious life changes such as divorce, losing a job, losing a home, and experiencing serious illness, will often need to re-home their pets.

 Pet stores are an important source of information for the care and keeping of birds and animals. Youngsters living in San Francisco are able to see birds and animals and learn about them when visiting pet stores.

 San Francisco's smaller pet shops are long time family-run businesses with loyal customers and years of service to the pet owning public, as well as contributing significantly to the economy in San Francisco.

 Studies have linked family ownership of a pet with high self-esteem and greater cognitive development in young children. Additionally, children with pets at home score significantly higher on empathy and pro-social scales than non-pet owners.

 

Therefore, we recommend you take action on this matter to protect the right of members of the public to choose a pet from a San Francisco pet store.

 
